Mr. Bob Salas December 2, 1996
P. O. Box 52721

Bellevue, WA 98015

Subject: UFO Incident Malmstrom AFB, Montana - March 1967

As | mentioned in our telecon, this letter is to confirm our telecon last week.

In March 1967 | was a young captain stationed at 28th Air Division,_Malmstrom
AFB, Montana. While there | had responsibility for the Communications Center
serving 28th Air Division. | was also the Top Secret Control Officer and was in

charge of the Cryptographic Center. This duty included issuing Top Secret two-
man launch authenticators.

| can distinctly recall reading a message that came through my communication
center concerning a UFO that was seen hovering near a missile silo that was
observed by the missile personnel on duty. | do not recall the exact date nor to
whom the message was sent. | suspect we in the 28th Air Division were info
addressee only. | do not recall any mention of missiles being deactivated. As
part of our communications training, we were strongly indoctrinated that
messages we happened to read during duty were not normally to be discussed
outside the classified area. Many messages were very sensitive in nature as you

can well imagine. The message concerning the UFO was so unique that it clearly
registered with me.

| went on to spend 26 years in the US Air Force as a communications electronics
offficer and retired as a colonel in 1986. | held a Top Secret clearance through
out my career. On a couple of assignments | also held a Top Secret SCI/TK

clearance. This required an extensive background investigation that was much
more comprehensive than an ordinary Top Secret clearance.

! hope_ thi§ helps you somewhat. Sure would be curious to hear how your
investigation works out. Good luck!

Sincerely,

{Wﬂ (L7827

801 84th St. S. E.
Auburn, WA 98092
(206) 833-8902



